
 

 

Licence Alteration Request 

 

Schedule B.1.3 of the licence specifies the emission limit values (ELV) and flow rates for the 

exhaust gasses from the on-site CHP Gas Engine (Emission Point A4).  The flow rate is specified 

as 3000 Nm3/hour.   

 

Monitoring carried out by Eras Eco has established that the flow rate is higher than the limit 

specified in Schedule B.1.3 and in response Eras Eco carried out an investigation into the 

cause.  This has established that the 3,000 Nm3/hour limit set in Schedule B.1.3 appears to be 

a typographical error.   

 

The flow rates for the CHP provided in Table E 1(ii) of licence review application was 

6,200Nm3/hour, as confirmed in the response to item 35 of the Agency’s Regulation 10 

notification dated 16th December 2016.  The response, which was received by the Agency on 

16th March 2017, is in Attachment A. 

 

The air dispersion modelling carried out by Odour Monitoring Ireland Ltd (OMI) to assess the 

impacts associated with the CHP Gas Engine was based on a flow rate of 6,200 Nm3/hour.  A 

copy of the OMI report, which was submitted to the Agency in April 2017, is in Attachment B. 

The information on the flow rates is in Tables 3.4 and 3.5. 

 

The application clearly indicated that the flow rate from the CHP Gas Engine would be 

6,200Nm3/hour and the air dispersion modelling to assess the impact of the emissions was 

based on this flow rate.  Ormonde Organics considers that the reference to a flow rate of 

3000Nm3/hour in Schedule B.1.3 to be a clerical error and requests the wording of the 

Schedule to be altered to bring it into conformance with the information provided in the 

licence review application. 
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